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April-May Prayer Letter 2025
Dear Brethren and Friends in Christ: 
“Thou, even thou art Lord alone; thou hast made heaven, the heaven of heavens with all their host, the earth and 
all things that are therein, and thou preserves them all; and the host of heaven worshipeth thee.”  We count it an 
honor to serve our great Creator. 
As we look for deaf people, we are also sharing the precious Gospel of Christ with hearing people. We met 
Paulino, a very friendly religious man in his 70s. After he understood his condition before God, he prayed to 
receive the Lord as his own. He is often attending our church. 
Please pray for Giselle, a 12-year-old deaf girl who has a great desire for learning. Her mom only let us teach 
her at her house. Giselle would learn so much more attending our deaf church and school. Thank the Lord 
Anita led her stepsister to the Lord recently. They want to attend church but need their parents’ permission. 
Roger is a deaf young man who works at a bakery; he is smart but has very little interest in learning Sign 
Language, etc. We go to visit him once in a while to teach him; pray for his salvation. 
We had our Mother’s Day program at church and school. Our students memorized songs and scripture verses 
to present to their mothers by signing. The mothers were touched to see how their children are learning in 
church and school; they shed some tears and one mother cried through the whole program. We praise the Lord 
for giving us the joy of teaching the deaf that are willing to learn. Most of our students are attending church 
faithfully. We also teach them Bible stories in school every day. We love watching them communicate with 
each other and also focusing better as they learn new concepts every day. Our prayer is that they will be our 
replacement to keep reaching the deaf in the jungle as they are all spread out in small cities, towns and native 
communities. God has given us love for people here. 
We are grateful to the Lord for providing a small van to bring people to church and school; to do the transfer 
of ownership paperwork, we needed to go to the city of Huancayo.  Anita is from Huancayo and had a 
neighbor whose son was an alcoholic.  In His mercy the Lord used us to lead him to our precious Savior. 
Anita’s oldest sister Haydee was the first one who received the Lord in her family. God gave her a burden for 
people, especially her family.  At that time the Lord brought the Wayne Witherells, BIMI missionary family, 
to Huancayo to start a church where most of our immediate family members got saved. Many in our family, 
including Anita, learned to be soul winners and led many relatives and neighbors to the Lord. Several are in 
heaven now, including four family members and relatives who died within a year and are with the Lord. Only 
God can give us love for lost souls. 
From the bottom of our hearts we thank you all who pray for us and the ministries in Ecuador and Peru. 
After getting away from the Lord for a while, several former students in Guayaquil, Ecuador, are going back to 
church and the Lord is giving them the opportunity to continue their education on the weekends in our church 
school. We love those kids; they are adults now and ask the Lord to hope them not get away from Him again. 
Our prayer here in Peru is that He will raise deaf leaders from the ones He is allowing us to minister to in 
church and school. We tell them they need to learn so they can help us reach the deaf for Christ. Thank you for 
your partnership with us in reaching the deaf and hearing people for the Lord. 
Praising our Savior,

Raymond, Anita and Paul


